
Beth Israel - The West Temple 

BULLETIN 
November 1999 * Cheshvan/Kislev 5760 

TWO PEOPLE WHO MAKE A DIFFERENCE 

There's something different 
going on this year that 
Maryellen and I have been 
noticing. 

Without a "scientific" survey, 
we are hearing many more 
positive comments about life 
within Beth Israel, and far 
fewer negative comments. Last 
year, there was greater 
uncertainty as it was a 
tr~nsitiona1 year, but this year 
thlngs are definitely running 
with less stress on our able 
volunteers. TWo people have made 
a wonderful difference to our 
congregation. 

Pat Outlaw, our office 
coordinator, has been doing an 
outstanding job of not just 
coordinating the office but 
coordinating the rest of us. 

She has helped us become much 
better organized, maintains high 
standards and is a warm and 
caring voice to anyone who calls 
the office. Lenore Singer, who 
devoted 30 years to running the 
temple and who maintained very 
high standards, knew she was 
leaving her responsibilities and 
legacy in the right hands. Thank 
you, Pat! 
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We also have been hearing the 
most positive comments about 
Rabbi Alan Lettofsky. The rabbi 
has been very busy conducting 
services, teaching in the sunday 
School, visiting the sick, 
conducting b'nei mitzvah and, 
sadly, several funerals. All of 
this in addition to his teaching 

. commitments outside of Beth 
Israel. The highest compliment a 
Jew can give is to say someone 
is a mensch. That's what people 
have been telling us about the 
rabbi, and we agree. 

*** The board has a number of 
committees working on various 
projects, including plans for 
our 45th anniversary celebration 
(watch for details), an audit 
being worked on by Paul Schwinn 
and Bernard Eckstein and we hope 
to hear the results of the 
building assessment in the near 
future. 

If you would like to be 
involved in serving the needs of 
the congregation but were 
waiting to be asked, consider 
yourself asked! We have a great 
variety of activities that could 



use your help. Our ·next board 
meeting will be 7:30 p.m. Nov. 
10. 

*** The past month was a month of 
simchas and sorrows. From 
watching the rabbi bless the 
members of the consecration 
class and the congregation 
joyfully circling the sanctuary 
on Simchat Torah, to celebrating 
Maryellen's upcoming wedding 
with a spiritual shower at 
Circle of Friends. And at that 
same Circle of Friends, we . 
couldn't help but be sad and 
remember Lenore Singer, who died 
Oct. 3. Circle of Friends began 

as a healing service to help 
Lenore and others. She spent so 
much of her life taking care of 
all the little and big matters 
of life, so that others would 
benefit from her service. Rabbi 
Dan Litt called her a hero, an 
honorific I'm sure she would 
deny. She meant so much to this 
congregation and our 
congregational family mourns her 
loss along with her family. 

Shalom, 

Barbara Schwartz 
Maryellen Kohn 
Co-presidents, Board of Trustees 

Education .Notes 
The month of November finds 

our temple building filled with 
sounds of learning. From our 
youngest stUdents to our adults, 
one can hear the music of Hebrew 
prayers, the rituals of Shabbat, 
journeys to Israel, joys of 
Jewish literature, adventures in 
Jewish history and explorations 
of the challenges of Jewish 
leadership. 

Shabbat Retreat: Nov. 19-20, 
our eighth- through 12th-graders 
will be on retreat at camp 
Asbury in Hiram. 

The theme for this special 
Shabbat experience will be 
"Leadership & Community" and 
will serve as an extension of 
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what the students have 'been 
learning in their classes. 
Students have helped prepare for 
the retreat by writing a 
creative service for Erev 
Shabbat, planning the men~ and 
cooking some of the food, and 
writing a D'var Torah on the 
parasha -- Vayetze. 

staff for our retreat includes 
Charlotte Feldman, Scott Machol, 
Mark spiro, Judy Schiller (from 
the Retreat Institute) and Phil 
Biondo (resource person). 

This retreat is made possible 
with the support of additional 
funding through the Retreat 
Institute and the congregational 
Enrichment Fund of the Jewish 
Education Center of Cleveland. 

Ms. Shegas Returns! On Nov. 
14, families in grades K-3 will 
continue with their study of the 
Jewish holidays with a special 
family education program on 
Shabbat. 

The morning begins with Rabbi 
Lettofsky leading a study 
session for parents while the 
students are in their. classes. 
The proqram continues with each 



famiiy ~aking their own Shabbat 
Kits, and will conclude with a 
visit from Ms. Shegas, featuring 
songs, Shabbat treats and a 
special story. 

This program is also funded in 
part with a special grant from 
the JECC's Congregational 
Enrichment Fund. 

Nesiya Tovah! There will be a 
mini-assembly at 12:05 p.m. Nov. 
14 as we wish "nesiy~ tovah" -­
a good trip -- to two students 
and two of our staff who will be 
visiting Israel. 

High school seniors Lillian 
Davis and Kelly Sudik will be 
studying in Israel for two 
months at the Alexander Muss 
High School in Jerusalem. 
Charlotte Feldman and Enid Lader 
will be participating in the 12-
day Israel Seminar for Educators 
sponsored by the JECC and the 
Cleveland College of Jewish 
Studies. A portion of our 
tzedakah collection will be 
given to our travelers to 'pass 
on to charities of their choice 
when they are in Israel. 

Enid Lader 
Director, Congregational 
& Family Education 

TORAH STUDY 

Torah study continues at 10 
a.m. on Shabbat mornings. Our 
focus as we study Genesis is on 
the personalities of our 
ancestors and what implications 
these stories have for our 
modern lives. Also check out 
questions on ·the weekly "Torah 
Talk" bulletin board in Ratner 
Hall. 

Nov. 6: Chaye Sarah -- Gen. 
23:1-25:18. Abraham and Sarah, 
role models of an aged couple. 
Isaac weds Rebecca, choosing a 
mate for life. 
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Nov. 13: Tol'dot -- Gen. 
25:19-28:9. Jacob and Esau, the 
Primal Rivals: Yearning for a 
Father's Love. 

Nov. 20: Vayetze -- Gen. 
28:10-32:3. Jacob's Dream, the 
Dreams of Transcendence, Ladders 
of Hope. 

Nov. 27: Vayishlach -- Gen. 
32:4-36:43. Wrestling with 
Angels. 

TOT SHABBAT 

\ 10:30 a.m. Nov. 6 

For our youngest families and 
friends 

Join us for Shabbat activities, 
songs, prayers, ~tories and 

Kiddush. 

Call the temple office to RSVP 

NEWS YOU CAN USE 
DAILY MINYAN: The daily 

Cleveland Reform Minyan will 
meet at 5:45 p.m. Monday­
Thursday at The Temple -
Tifereth Israel beginning Nov. 1 
and continuing through the end 
of the year.. 

The minyan welcomes all who 
are observing the shloshim, 
observing a yahrzeit or simply 
seeking to engage in daily 
worship. 

Call the UAHC at (216) 831-
6722 for further information. 

*** 
HATE CRIMES: The National 

Council of Jewish Women is 
presenting a forum on hate 
crimes at 7 p.m. Nov. 2 at 



Fairmount Temple, 23737 
Fairmount Blvd., Beachwood. 

Speakers will include Rosanne 
Russo, supervisory special agent 
with the Cleveland office of the 
FBI, and Joel Ratner, regional 
director of the Anti-Defamation 
League. 
I The program is free and open 
to the public. 

*** 
HOLOCAUST DRAMA: "Der Kaiser 

von Atlantis," a one-act opera 
composed by an inmate at 
Tereisenstadt, will be performed 
by Cleveland Public Theatre Nov. 
5-14. A special preview to 
benefit the Cleveland Holocaust 
Center will be Nov. 3. 

Composed by viktor Ullmann, 
who died at Auschwitz, the opera 
satirizes the perils of 
political abuse of power and the 
meaning of death~ The opera 
tells the story of The Emperor, 
who has declared himself "all 
powerful," stronger than all the 
forces of nature, including 

death. Death, on hearing of such 
arrogance, lets no one die. The 
Emperor begs Death to return. 
Death agrees but only if the 
Emperor agrees to be the first 
to die. 

Performances are in English at 
8 p.m. Fridays and Saturdays 
with matinees at 3 p.m. Sundays 
at the Gordon Square Theatre, 
6409 Detroit Ave., Cleveland. 
Tickets are $20 ($15 on 
Sundays). Mention Beth Israel 
for a $2 discount. 

Call (216) 631-2727 Tor 
information and reservations. 

./ 
*** 

KIN: KIN is an international 
network that provides 
information and support to 
people with special needs and 
their families. 

It promotes the inclusion of 
people with disabilities in the 
mainstream of Jewish life, 

For more information, call the 
JECC at (216) 1371- 0336 or KIN at 
(847) 412-5774 or e-mail 
KinConnect@aol.com. 

Neal M. Kaufman, D.D.S. 
Specialist in Child & Adult Orthodontics 

The Atrium, 30400 Detroit Rd. #303 • Westlake • 871-1173 
215 Miller Rd., Across from Aquamarine • Avon Lake • 933-9555 

6909 Royalton Rd. Suite 202 • Brecksville • 838-1194 or 475-1194 

(440) 871-1173 or 933-9555 
~ 
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FEED YOUR MIND 
AT THE POT LUCK/BOOK DISCUSSION 

Come to our first Book Club of 
the year Nov. 18. 

Our first book is a funny and 
fantastic autobiography by the 
former food critic of the New 
York Times, Ruth Reichl. 

"Tender at the Bone" is filled 
with memories and recipes. To 
make the discussion even more 
fun, we're asking the 
participants to prepare a 
favorite dish from the book and 
bring it to share. 

We'll feed our minds and our 
bodies -- while enjoying a great 
evening at the temple. 

We'll get together at 7 p.m. 
in Ratner Hall. RSVP to Shellie 
Sedlak, (216) 228-2701 or Susan 
Wagner (216) 221-6660. 

(Also give us a call if you 
would like to host a book club 
at your home). 

To plan ahead, here is the 
schedule for the Book Club. All 
of the titles are available in 
paperback and can be purchased 
at the Judaica Shop. 

Nov. 18: "Tender at the Bone" 
by Ruth Reichl. 7:30 p.m. Ratner 
Hall. 

Jan. 20: "Who Wrote the 
Bible?" by Richard Elliot. Time 
and place to be announced. 

April 6: "The Sunflower: On 
the possibilities and Limits of 
Forgiveness" by Simon 
Weisenthal. Time and place to be 
announced. 

*NOTE: On line go to 
uahc.org/books for details on 
these significant Jewish Books. 
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TEMPLE TIDBITS 

Read Hebrew America: Adult 
Hebrew study continues in 
November with a free five-week 
Beginning Hebrew class on 
Tuesday evenings. The two-hour 
classes begin 7:30 p.m. Nov. 2. 
Call the temple office, (216) 
941-8882 , to register. 

*** 
The Chanukah Chorus will 

perform at Tower city 11 a.m. 
Dec. 5 . 

All families are encouraged 
to attend the Community Chanukah 
Concert. Our fourth- through 
seventh-grade students will be 
singing in the chorus made up of 
students from supplemerital and 
Jewish day schools in the 
Cleveland area. We. feel it is 
important to support our . 
students and to feel a part of 
the Cleveland Jewish community. 
See you there! 

*** 
A note of thanks to Doris 

Rieff, Les and Leona Ackerman, 
Bob Roth and Shirley Iuliano for 
their help in preparing the 
October Bulletin for mailing. 

NEW UBRARV ACaUISITION~ .. 

By Bob Roth 

For Adults 

Rabbi Nachman's stories 
translated by Rabbi Aryeh 
Kaplan. 

Captiva~ing, moving, 
amusing, even startling, these 
tales "arouse" people from their 



sleep using the most powerful 
weapon of all: the hidden 
secrets of Torah. Rabbi Kaplan's 
new translation seeks to convey 
as much of the richness of the 
original as possible while 
remaining scrupulously faithful 
to the text. 

God Whispers ••• stories of 
the soul, lessons of the heart 
by Karyn D. Kedar. 

Wonder, joy and beauty are 
not as far away as we might 
think .•. if only we open our 
minds and souls to the sound of 
God's whispering voice. So Karen 
Kedar reminds us. By sharing 
significant moments in the lives 
of ordinary people, she helps us 
along the journey to spiritual 
awareness and understanding. 

"God Whispers" will inspire 
you to take a second look at 
everything around you and to 
rediscover a world that can be 
filled with the wonders of 
creation. "The universe abounds 
with gifts," Kedar writes, "open 
your heart and receive them." 

The Fifty Years'. 
War ••• Israel and the Arabs by 
Ahron Bregman and Jihan EI­
Tahri. 

Although the conflict 
between Jews and Arabs can be 
traced over 2,000 years, the 
modern dissension and its many 
cycles of war, terrorism, 
negotiation and hope dates 
to the creation of the state of 
Israel , in 1948. Drawing on 
hundreds of in-depth interviews 
with politicians, soldiers and 
journalists from 16 countries 

" ' th1s book 1S the most 
comprehensive eyewitness account 
of the history of Israel's 
relations with its Arab 
neighbors. 

Tears of Sorrow, Seeds of 
Hope: A Jewish Spiritual 
Companion for Infertility and 
Pregnancy Loss by Rabbi Nina 
Beth Cardin. 
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Many people who endure the 
emotional suffering of 
infertility, pregnancy loss or 
stillbirth bear this sorrow 
alone. Pregnancies that end too 
early are hidden; failed 
attempts at conception are 
barely mentioned. 

Many women and men long to 
find solace in religious ritual 
and tradition to ease the 
emptiness felt from a loss that 
is without a face, a name .or a 
grave. 

At last, there is a source 
that acknowledges and encourages 
expression of their grief and 
offers comfort in their moments 
of pain. 

Providing companionship and 
strength for healing from others 
who also have grieved, "Tears of 
Sorrow" is a spiritual companion 
that enables the reader to mourn 
within the words and ways of 
JUdaism. 

Grief in our 'Seasons: A 
Mourner's Kaddish companion by 
Rabbi Kerry M. Olitzky. 

This book is intended as a 
companion of comfort- to saying 
Kaddish. It reflects the Jewish 
tradition of studying sacred 
texts while mourning and 
uniquely brings the elements of, 
study and mourning together. 

Common Man, Mythic Vision: 
the paintings of Ben Shahn by 
Susan Chevlowe. 

Jewish Museum Associate 
Curator Susan Chevlowe was in 
charge of the Ben Shahn exhibit. 
She has brought to bear her 
special knowledge of early and 
mid-20th century American art as 
well as her experience working 
with the Jewish Museum's 
collection. 

Ben Shahn's life as an 
artist has spanned six decades - , 
- a significant part of this 
century. His art has expressed a 
continuity of vision in dynamic 
tension with the social and 



political trensformation and 
upheavals taking place during 
the long period in which he 
worked. For many Americans, he 
has visualized both the freedoms 
and nightmares of the times. 

Modern Masterworks on Paper 
from the Israel Museum, 
Jerus'ale.', edited by M. Perry­
Lehman. 

This catalog is published 
in conj~ction with the Modern 
Masterworks exhibit at the 
Clevelend Museum of Art. This is 
the f,rst collaborative 
undertaking between the two 
museqrnsand it is also am 
important opportunity to share 
th'e substantial 20th century 
holdings of the Israel Museum's 
DeFartment of Prints and 
D,awings with an audience in 
~leveland, which is blessed with 
its own legacy of works on paper 
through the equally sUbstantial 
holdings of the Cleveland 
Museum. 

EVERY PERSON'S GUIDE TO THE 
HIGH HOLY DAYS by Rabbi Ronald 
H. Isaacs. 

Rosh Hashanah, the Jewish New 
Year, and Yom Kippur, the Day of 
Atonement, are known in Jewish 
tradition as the "Yamim Noraim," 
the Days of Awe. Rosh Hashanah 
is the beginning and Yom Kippur 
is the cUlmination of the 10 
special awe-inspiring days 
within which Jews are afforded 
the opportun~ty of a spiritual 
recovery by strenuous personal 
effort. 

On the so-called High Holy 
Days, the synagogues are filled 
to capacity, and in many 
congregations there are overflow 
services to accommodate the vast 
numbers for whom no seats would 
otherwise be available. 

Hopefully, this book will be a 
useful guide in the preparation 
and celebration of the High Holy 
Days. 
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EVERY PERSON'S GUIDE TO 
SHABBAT by Rabbi Ronald H. 
Isaacs. 

Since ancient times, the 
Sabbath has been singled out as 
the most important of all Jewish 
festivals. It was the only one 
included in the Ten 
Commandments. 

The fourth commandment states 
explicitly: "Remember the 
Shabbat day and keep it holy. 
Six days you shall labor and do 
all your work but the seventh 
day is a Sabbath of the Lord 
your God." (Exodus 20:8-11) 

This volume is a book about 
the Sabbath, including its 
origins, the special Sabbaths 
that occur during the year and 
the customs, rituals and 
traditions that take place in 
the synagogue as well as in the 
home. 

EVERY PERSON'S GUIDE TO 
SHAVUOT by Rabbi Ronald H. 
Isaacs. 

This book will introduce you 
to the customs,. laws, 
traditions, legends, stories, 
music and folklore connected 
with the festival of Shavuot. 
Each and everyone of the 
Shavuot customs can enrich your 
lives as you keep the glorious 
past alive and at the same time 
light the way into the future. 
Always try to make the most of 
Shavuot. As each future Shavuot 
arrives into your lives, 
understand its meaning and enjoy 
it. 

For Teachers 

The Book of Jewish Life, A 
teacher's guide by Ellen 
Nemhauser. 

This long-awaited teacher's 
guide provides age appropriate 
activities and instruction on 



how to use the corresponding 
"The Book of Jewish Life" by Jo 
David and Daniel B. Syme. The 
textbook, focusing on the 
rituals and practice of the 
liberal movement today, is 
geared toward intermediate 
grades. Each chapter relates a 
stage or landmark of life, its 
traditional practices and its 
modern observance. For grades 4-
6. 

LETTERS 

On behalf of Beth Israel, I 
want to say Todah Rabbah to 
Roger Abady, John Pendery, Barry 
Schecter, Craig Newman and 
Saragene Davis who erected the 
Sukkahi the Tuesday Hebrew 
classes and vicki Abady, who 
decorated the ' Sukkah and the 
bimahi and Harry Lader and Alan 
Fox, who tore down the Sukkah. 

I would also like to thank 
Les Ackerman for arranging for 
the purchase of the greens to 
cover the Sukkah. 

Scott Machol 
Ritual Chair 

NOVEMBER 
Student Birthdays 
2 Aaron Schecter 
5 Max Griswold 

John Kranyak 
7 Lillian Davis 
12 Laura Folkman 
14 Aaron Bloom 

Samuel Rutchick 
27 Joshua Grossman 

Wedding Anniversaries 
6 Les & Leona Ackerman 
9 Herbert & Blanche Caron 
15 Charles & Rivienne Levin 
18 Dennis & Pam Ehren 
19 Ed & Shosh Ault 
25 Donald & Lynn Mansfield 
26 Richard & Tina Keller 
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IN MEMORIAM 
Lenore Singer 
Oct. 3, 1999 

If ·rabbis are the head of the 
temple, then Lenore. " Singer was 
its heart. As office coordinator 
for more than 30 years, Lenore 
made the hodge-podge of 
volunteers and rabbis and 
Religious School students and 
teachers somehow come t'ogether 
and work. '~ 

She was our "go to" person. If 
you needed advice on picking a 
rabbi, on how to bid your bridge 
hand or what to serve at the 
oneg shabbat, you went to 
Lenore. 

In a congregation that mus~ 
find leadership within its own 
ranks, Lenore stood out. She 
knew how to take charge. She was 
a WAVE during World War II 
(something she never bragged 
about), and she knew now to give 
orders. And expected them to be 
followed. . 

If something were amiss, you 
could expect a phone call. 

"Linda, this is Lenore. Well, 
it's the Bulletin. You're going 
to have to fix this." 

And my reply was usually, 
"Yes, ma'am." Well, OK, so I 
muttered a little too. But you 
had to respect her, because you 
knew she was right. 

I'll miss that. I think we all 
will. 

-The Editor 

*** 
Zecher tsadikliv-rocho. The 

memory of the righteous is a 
blessing. 



Beth Israel mourns the death of congregation Member 

LENORE SINGER 

and extends condolences to her husband, Leonard Singer, 
and their family 

*** 
The Congregation extends condolences to 

Sheila Eckstein on the death of her mother, 

ANN RUBIN 

YAHRZEITEN 

civil dates correspond to Hebrew 
calendar, unless followed by *** 
saturday, Nov. 6 - 27 Cheshvan 
11/2 Ralph Forman 

Isaac Singer 
11/3 David Max Klipstein 

Hauser 
Max Eisenstot 

11/4 Bertha Miller 
Milton Hyman 

11/6 Anna Lezberg 
Rose Lieblein 

saturday, Nov. 13 - 4 Kislev 
11/7 Harry Schwartz 

Anna Jaffe 
11/7 Phillip Hertzberg 

Florence Wetschler 
11/10 Allison Lowe 
11/12 Joseph Jacobson 

Herbert D. Seldin 
11/13 Charlotte Gorland 

Saturday, Nov. 20 - 11 Kislev 
11/14 James F. Curran 

Dan Samuelson 
Rose Simon 
Marion Weidenfeld 

11/15 Ruth Finger Gordon 
Sarah Pallik 

11/16 Michael Button 
Helen Klein 

11/17 Rose Hertzberg 
11/18 Nathan Alterovitz 

Zdzislaw Kumiszczo 
Rose Wexler 
Meyer Jaffe 

Saturday, Nov. 27 - 18 Kislev 
11/23 Fannie Melnick 

Al Stromberg 

Saturday, Dec. 4 - 25 Kislev 
11/28 Tom Lewalk 
11/29 Fred Pyritz 

Lillian Feigenbaum 

The entire congregation is ~nvited 
to join in celebration and worship as 

JOSHUA GROSSMAN 

son of I. Lowell and Marilyn Grossman 
is called to the Torah 

as a Bar Mitzvah 
10 a.m. Saturday Nov . 13 

A kiddush will follow in Ratner Hall after the service. 
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CONTRIBUTIONS 

General Fund 
In Memory of Janet Feigenbaum 

Richard Feigenbaum 
In Memory of Lenore Singer 

Richard Feigenbaum 
Susan Button 
Milton & Esther Moss & Family 
Juliana Sadock Savino 
Fred & Thelma Goldberg 
Dee Lazarus 
Richard T. Lewis 
Linda Kramer 
Anne & Irving Pinkel of San Diego 
Hildegard Fasnacht & Members of Little 

Books 
Roger & Agnes Bacon 
Lillian Bilfield 
Jean Heller of Kendal 
Catherine Rauch of Kendal 
Patricia & William Renshaw of Hershey, P A 
Bob & Kati Roth 
Eileen Minert of Oberlin 
Mary Miraldi of Kendal 
Richard & Janet Oster of Berea 
Howard & Carolyn Wesoky of 

Springfield, VA 
Geoffi'ey & Marilyn Mellors 
The Friedman Family: Judy, Roger, 

Matt & Shaina. 
Doris Rieff 
Margie Polster 
Sue & Kevin Weidenbaum of Oberlin 
Alice Shaver of Kendal 
Valerie Tate 
Hadley & Frieda Richards 
Louis Goldman 
Pat Outlaw 

In Memory of Linda Goldman 
Dee Lazarus 

Lieberman Youth Book Fund 
In Memory of Grandfather, Harris Blecker 

Rhoda Rosen 

Library Fund 
In Memory of Lenore Singer 

Bernard & Sheila Eckstein 
Robert & Eleanor Dreshfield 
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Daniel Litt 
The Friedman Family: Harold & Ruth 
. Penny & Ronald, and Mark & Cindy. 
Les & Leona Ackennan 

Israel Scholarship Fund 
In Memory of Lenore Singer 

Don & Marilyn Bogart 

Miller Art Fund 
In honor of Andrew Eilberg 

Bernice G. Miller 

PARTICIPATION SCHEDULE 

Friday, Nov. 5: Candles, Valerie 
Tate; Oneg hosts, Alan & Judy 
Fox and Art & Dee Gold; Ushers, 
Becky Cooper & Alex Keller. 

Saturday, Nov. 6: Hagbah, Barry 
Schoen; Aliyah, Martha Bruckman; 
Galilah, Carole Mason; Oneg 
hosts, Friedman Family; Ushers, 
Matt & Shaina Friedman. 

Friday, Nov. 12: Oneg hosts, 
Kathryn Hale & Shirley Iuliano; 
Ushers, Paige Goodworth & Laura 
Folkman. 

Saturday, Nov. 13: Joshua 
Grossman Bar Mitzvah. 

Friday, Nov. 19: Candles, Thelma 
Goldberg; Oneg hosts, Fred & 
Thelma Goldberg and Neal & Robin 
Kaufman; Ushers, Drew Eilberg & 
Sam Jacobson. 

Saturday, Nov. 20: Hagbah, Ken 
Robinson; Aliyah, Myrna Pendery; 
Galilah, Marilyn Grossman; Oneg 
hosts, Pendery Family; Ushers, 
Joel & Leslie Pendery. 

Friday, Nov. 26: Candles, Ann 
Kohn; Oneg hosts, Coren Kleve & 
Maryellen Kohn; Ushers, Ben 
Kaplan & Dennis Gold. 

Saturday, Nov. 27: Hagbah, Roger 
Friedman; Aliyah, Matt Friedman; 
Galilah, Braanda Schwartzi Oneg 
hosts, Robinson Family; Ushers, 
Ken & Michael Robinson. 



SUNDAY MONDAY 
1 

7 8 
Intermediate 
Hebrew 11:00 
a.m.-l:00 p.m. 

14 15 
Family Ed. K-3 
Ms.Sbegu 
." ill ." ill 

Intermediate 
Hebrew 
11:00--1:00 

21 22 
Intermediate 
Hebrew 
11:00-1:00 

28 29 
NO 
RELIGIOUS 
SCHOOL 

NOVEMBER 1999 
CDESHVAN •• KISLEV 5760 

TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 
2 3 4 5 

8:00 p.m. Erev 
Shabbat Service 

9 10 11 12 

Basic Hebrew 8:00 p.m. Erev 

7:30 p.m. Board Meeting Sbabbat Service 
7:30 p.m. 

16 17 18 19 
8th _12th Grade 
Retreat 
." ill ." 

6:30 p.m. Sbabbat 

Basic Hebrew BookOub Sbalom Dinner 

7:30 p.m. 7:30 p.m. 8:00 p.m. Erev 
Ratner Hall Shabbat Service 

23 24 25 26 

Thanksgiving 8:00 p.m. 4th Friday, 
Erev Sbabbat Service 

Bll5ic Hebrew (Downstairs in 
7:30 p.m. Ratner Hall) 

30 

Basic Hebrew 
7:30 p.m. 

~ 

SATURDAY I 
6 I 

10:00 a.m. Torah Study 
10:30 R.m. TOT Sbabbat 
10:45 a.m. Torah 
Service 

13 
10:00 a.m. Torab 
Service - BAR 
MITZVAH OF 
JOSHUA GROSSMAN 

20 • Retreat continues 
ill ." ill 

10:00 a.m.Torah Study J, 

10:45 a.m. Torah 
Service 

27 
10:00 a.m. Torah Study 
10:45 a.m. Torab 
Service 
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Service Schedule 

Friday, Nov. 5: Erev Shabbat 8 
p.m. Service Leader: Rabbi 
Lettofsky. 

Saturday, Nov. 6: Torah Study 10 
a.m., Tot Shabbat 10:30 a.m., 
Torah Service 10:45 a.m. Service 
Leader: Lou Rosenblum. 

Friday, Nov. 12: Erev Shabbat 8 
p.m. Service Leader: Enid Lader. 

Saturday, Nov. 13: Bar Mitzvah 
of Joshua Grossman 10 a.m. 
Service Leader: Rabbi Lettofsky. 

-- ... 

Friday, Nov. 19: Erev Shabbat 8 
p.m. Service Leader: Rabbi 
LettofskY· 

Saturday, Nov. 20: Torah study 
10 a.m., Torah Service 10:45 
a.m. Service Leader: Shosh Ault. 

Friday, Nov. 26: Erev Shabbat 8 
p.m. Service Leader: Enid Lader. 

Saturday, Nov. 27: Torah Study 
10 a.m., Torah Service 10:45 
a.m. 
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